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Friday 6th September 2024 

Welcome back to the start of term at Halwin. It has been so lovely to see all of 

the children settle back into school and have a fantastic first couple of days 

back. A special mention to our newest Halwin children who have joined recep-

tion and also a well done to our Year 2 children who have made the jump into 

Owls class. We are all so proud of you, well done. 

Next week, we would like to welcome parents to our celebration assembly on 

Friday 13th at 2.45pm. At the end of the day, you are then welcome to visit the 

classrooms and teachers. The school will be open until 3.45pm on Friday so you 

can see all the exciting changes we have made. We are still waiting for some 

display boards and other finishing touches but we hope you will agree that the 

school is looking great.  

Later in the newsletter you will see our poster for our new Halwin Hive ses-

sions. Mrs Tamblin and myself would like to invite parents into school each 

month for a cake and a chat. I will be available to speak to and over the year we 

hope to extend the invite to other agencies who can share their expertise and 

signpost support. 

Thank you for your understanding with the parking arrangements for the start 

of term—we have had some issues with the gate opening which we hope will 

be fixed early next week. 

The children have enjoyed getting straight back into their learning. Kingfishers 

have started reading Cosmic by Frank Cottrell-Boyce for their ‘Out of this 

World’ topic . Owls have started learning about Archaeology and have begun 

programming a sprite in Computing and Robins  have been busy in the creative 

area making paper faces and have talking and writing about themselves. Later 

in the term, we are looking forward to welcoming parents into our Family 

Learning Sessions. More details to follow soon! 

Have a lovely weekend :-) 

Confidence Aspiration Resilience Enjoyment 

Next week’s lunch menu week 1 

Get in touch 
 

You can contact us via 
phone or email. 

 
01209 860329  

 
halwinsecretary@croftymat.org  

 
Wrap-Around Care 

Booking Link attached. 

Attendance 

We aim for all our    
children to have at least 

97% attendance 
throughout the year.   

Overall attendance for 
this week was 99%   

 

See below for the at-
tendance for each class 

last week. 

 

Robins: 100% 

Owls: 100% 

Kingfishers: 97% 

 

mailto:halwinsecretary@croftymat.org
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Notices and Events 
Forest School 

Robins class (including Fledglings) will need suitable footwear (welly boots) and waterproofs for 

Forest School on Tuesday afternoons please. 

 

Spare Clothes 

Please can reception and pre-school children ensure they have a spare set of clothes in a plastic 
bag inside their school bag in case of accidents. 

 

Lunches 

The new food arrangements got the thumbs up from the children this week. All went smoothly 
with support from the Chartwells team. 

 

Parent Assemblies 

Parents are invited to join us for our Friday assemblies on Friday 13th  September and Friday 
18th October this term. On Friday 13th September after the  assembly, we would like to invite 
families in to school to look around the school including the newly refurbished classrooms. 

 

Visitors 

We would love to share personal experiences of careers with our children. If you, or someone 
you know, has a career or career journey that you/they would be happy to share with the chil-
dren in class or in an assembly, please do let Mrs Carr or any member of staff know.  

 

Toothbrushing 

Children in Robins class (including Fledglings) will be bringing home a letter about toothbrush-
ing next week as we have partnered with the NHS and the ‘Big Brush Club’. 

 

Outdoor kitchen 

We are developing our outdoor provision this year and would appreciate any donations of 
saucepans and kitchenware e.g. metal colander, wooden spoon,  metal bowls, ladle, muffin tins 
etc. for our mud kitchen. No plastic items thank you. 
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Notices and Events 
 

 

Leave of absence / exceptional circumstance leave requests  

The law does not grant parents an automatic right to take their child out of school during term time. Any absence 

from school will disrupt your child’s learning. You may consider that a holiday will be educational, but your child will 

miss out on the teaching that their classmates will receive during your holiday. Attendance is vital to academic suc-

cess and lost education poses a potential risk of underachievement. This is something we all have a responsibility to 

avoid. 

The Department for Education no longer allows Headteachers to grant any leave of absence during term time unless 

there are exceptional circumstances. The DfE does not consider a need or desire for a holiday or other absence for 

the purpose of leisure and recreation to be an exceptional circumstance. 

There is now a national threshold of 10 unauthorised session (equivalent to 5 school days) for when a penalty notice 
must be considered. Under the new rules, taking your child out of school for a one-week holiday will now mean that a 
penalty notice must be considered. 

 

‘Parent’ as set out in Section 576 of the Education Act 1996, defines parent to include: natural parents, whether they 

are married or not; any person or body who has parental responsibility for a child (as defined by the Children Act 

1989) and; any person who, although not a natural parent, has care of a child. Having care of a child means a person 

with whom a child lives and who looks after a child, irrespective of what their relationship is with said child. 

I hope you will support our efforts in raising attendance and attainment at Halwin School. 

If your child is absent from school without authorisation, you will be committing an offence under the Education Act 1996. We may 

submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. 

Penalty Notices are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a fine of £80 if paid within 21 days or £160 if paid after this but 

within 28 days. 

If your child is further absent from school without authorisation within any 3-year period, you will be committing a further offence 

under the Education Act 1996. We may submit a request to Cornwall Council for a Penalty Notice to be issued, in accordance with 

Sections 444A and 444B of the said Act. Penalty Notices for a second offence are issued per liable parent, per child and each carry a 

fine of £160, payable within 28 days. Importantly, fines per parent will be capped to two fines within any three-year period. Once 

this limit has been reached, other action such as a parenting order or prosecution will be considered.  

Failure to pay the Penalty Notice may also result in legal action. If you are prosecuted and attend court because your child has not 

been attending school, you could get a fine of up to £2,500. Cornwall Council may also apply for the costs incurred in taking the mat-

ter to Court, including legal costs. 

Absence not authorised by the school may also result in a prosecution in the Magistrates’ Court under Section 444(1) or Section 444

(1A) of the Education Act 1996, leading to a fine of up to £2,500 and/or a custodial sentence. Again, Cornwall Council may also apply 

for the costs incurred in taking the matter to Court, including legal costs.  

Money raised from fines is only used by the local authority to cover the costs of administering the system, and to fund attendance 

support. Any extra money is returned to the government.  
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Diary dates—Autumn 1 
 

 

Friday 13th September 2.45pm Parent Assembly & Open House Event 

Monday 16th September 2pm Friends of Halwin AGM 

Tuesday 17th September 3.15pm Family Hive 

Tuesday 24th September 3.15pm Reading Parent Workshop: Y2—Y6 

Thursday 3rd October Eco-Trust visit to King Edward’s Mine 

Tuesday 8th October 3.15pm Phonics Parent Workshop: Reception & Y1 

Fri 11th Oct—Fri 18th Oct TTRS Hub Challenge 

Monday 14th October  INSET Day—school closed to pupils 

Tuesday 15th October Maths Parent Workshop: Y1-Y6 

Friday 18th October Owls Trip—Rustikated Farm 

Friday 18th October  Parent Assembly 

Tuesday 22nd October Family Hive 

Mon 28th Oct—Fri 1st Nov HALF TERM 

Monday 11th November Nasal Flu Vaccinations 
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Diary dates 
 

 

INSET Days 2024-2025  

14th October 2024  

24th February 2025  

8th May 2025  

2nd June 2025  

23rd July 2025  

  

Secondary School Open Evenings  

18th September Penryn College 

19th September 
Falmouth School & 

Redruth School 

25th September Helston College 

26th September Camborne Science & International Academy 












